


to the application by The Keel Row under Section 3(b) which states: Fionnphort does not have 

premises locally within the village to enable local groups to meet in comfort. 

Creich Community Hall has already been affected by The Keel Rowôs commercial decision to host a 

childrenôs Halloween party on their licensed premises ï between 6-8pm on Friday 27th October. Creich 

Community Hall was already booked by the local PTA to host such an event as they have done over 

many years. However, because of The Keel Rowôs decision to run a similar event at the same time and 

date, the childrenôs party at Creich Hall was subsequently cancelled and Creich Hall lost income.  

It is also important to note that a significant amount of funding from various sources was provided in 

recent years to build an all-purpose inclusive footpath from Fi


